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Welcome to the September 1st meeting of the Rotary Club of Calgary at Stampede 

Park. It is my pleasure and honour to be the Club’s President, Jim Fitzowich. 

 
Head Table:  JRF, Penny Leckie, Linda Hunt, Luanne Whitmarsh, Sjoert Zuidhof, Len Hamm  

 

Announcements: President Jim Fitzowich 

 

This weekend is the Labour Day long weekend, and with the long 

weekend comes the CFL Labour Day Classic.  Some history on the 

event: 

The Labour Day Classics originated in 1949, and predates the formal creation of the CFL. 

We are most familiar with our own provincial contest of the Stamps vs Edmonton, but all the other CFL 

teams have their own contests other than BC. 

Although the Stamps & Esks have not played every year since 1949 (1954–1958, 1964–1968, 1973, 1981), 

2020 was the 1st year in CFL history that all the Classics were cancelled due to Covid. 

In the 60 times the Calgary and Edmonton have played, there was only 1 tie in 1978.  Otherwise Edmonton 

is ahead 30 games to 29.  Go Stamps Go! 

 

 

Please join Glenn Potter and myself for the singing of O Canada followed by Rotary Grace.  
 
Enjoy your lunch and we’ll be back soon.  
 
 
Health and Wellness: Tommy Low is no longer at the South Campus Hospital. He has been moved to 
the Bethany Care Center at 916 18A St NW, Calgary. 
 
Ed Whitaker – Ed’s daughter Wendy Cartwright advises 
Ed’s Celebration of Life will be on Monday October 17th.  
Details will follow in the Bulletin once received. 
 
 
50/50: Neill Magee advised that the pot this week was 
$135. Benno Nigg was the lucky winner. 
Congrats Benno! 

Bulletin Editor: Carol Graham 

Photography: Keith Davis 

Videography: Steve Mason and Jamie Moore 

Administrator: Sarah Brown 

RCCSP Weekly Bulletin September 1st 2022  

Volume Number 68, Issue Number 6 

https://www.google.com/maps/search/916+18A+St+NW,+Calgary?entry=gmail&source=g


2 

 

Announcements Continued:  

Sargeant at Arms:  

Spencer Tonkinson-After commenting that President Jim 

stole his material, Spencer did a great job of adding to the cof-

fers by asking some questions about President Jim’s trivia to 

see who was paying attention. Great job Spencer! 

 

Red Stripe Removal:  

Sjoert Zuidhof’s red stripe was removed by Luanne Whitmarsh. 

President Jim added his congratulations but added a warning that 
he was now fair game to be fined by the Sargeant at Arms. Con-

grats Sjoert! 

 

Ribbons for Peace Fundraising Dinner on October 12: Len Hamm-We are now set up at the 

meetings to sell tickets to the dinner and the ribbons as well as take your donations. We anticipate 

35,00 evacuees from the Ukraine will be arriving in Calgary by next spring, mostly women and chil-

dren. Most will arrive with nothing but the clothing on their backs. We know that Calgary with a 
“can do” attitude will step forward and help. 

The biggest need is communication and to assist them to learn to speak, read and write Eng-

lish. This will be our Club focus for the adult group in particular. 

We want to fill all of the 450 seats but not with just Rotarians. We need you to reach out to corpo-

rate Calgary-all those 50 somethings who are the next generation of executives. We encourage you 

to invite the younger generation and put together a table. It will be an authentic Ukrainian dinner  

with wine and beer and lots of fun. 

Price per ticket is $175. You get a tax receipt for $175 minus the cost of the meal (approx.. $50.00)

=$125.00. 

Put together a table of 10 for a cost of $1750. Less the meal cost and your receipt is $1250. Add a 

ribbon to each seat at a cost of $100.00 each. 

 

Sponsors to date: Thanks to Todd Richardson and Charlesglen Toyota for the $10,000 sponsor-

ship, Gail and Alec McDougal from Ecco and Murray and Arlene Flegel from Boss Lubricants 

who each sponsored a $5000 sponsorship and “Friends of Ukraine” sponsorship of $1000 by Lynn 

and Jane Topp.  

Auction items are coming together and we need those as quickly as possible. We are hoping to put 

together 8 to 12 packages to auction. 
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Announcements Continued:  
 
President’s Party: Pat Neuman advised that the President’s Party is coming up on September 15 
and you need to purchase your tickets by September 7. Go on the Rotary website where we buy our 
lunches to purchase your tickets. 

SAVE the DATE  
Rotary Celebrates our Presidents 

Thursday, September 15 

ATCO Blue Flame Kitchen 

7:00 pm - 9:00 pm 

Come enjoy an evening in a theme that might be best described as the Calgary Stampede meets Down-
ton Abbey!  Men in your casual business attire complete with your cowboy hat, and women dressed 
as you please, complete with your favourite  fancy hat or    fascinator.   

A reception style evening that includes the fabulous entertainers from our Christmas luncheon, Mary 
Boyes vocals and David, her accompanying guitarist.  The evening includes cheese, charcuterie and 
appetizers, along with wine, beer and non-alcoholic beverages, dessert, coffee and tea. 

There is plenty of free parking at the ATCO Blue Flame Kitchen, both surface parking as well as under-
ground.  There is also a round-about at the main south front door where you can let people off before 
parking. 

Plenty of seating is available at the reception. 

-Corinne  

 

 



4 

 

Speaker Introduction:  
 
Penny Leckie 
 
Linda grew up on a farm south of Lethbridge and now has her own 
farm. She obtained her BSc in Agriculture at the University of Al-
berta, specializing in Range and Pasture Management.  
She is currently the Program Director for the Alberta Farm Mental 
Health Network and she brings over 20 years of experience in the 

Alberta and Saskatchewan agriculture industry, working with governments, non-for-profits, and farm-
ers. 
Their mandate is to reduce stigma, connect service providers and advocate for farm specific solutions 
and resources. 
 
 
Main Speaker:  
 
Linda Hunt-“Update on Rural Mental Health”  
 
(Edited for length-for the full presentation click on the video link 
on page 7) 
 
Who We Are 
We are Alberta’s approach to farm mental health. Our network is 
committed to creating 
services that address the real needs of farmers, to live their best 
life, contributing to the 
local economies and resilient rural communities. 
Why should we be concerned about the mental health of farmers as a society? 
The mental health of farmers has a direct impact on issues that are important to Canadians: 
•  Animal Welfare 
•  Food Safety 
•  Environmental Stewardship 
 
You might be surprised to learn that Canada is catching up on the farmer wellness 
discussion. Australia, Europe and US are monitoring things like suicide rates and other 
wellness indicators in farming. 
 
Initial Canadian research is showing that 68% of farmers are more susceptible than the 
general population to chronic stress, which can lead to physical and mental illnesses. 
 
The challenge for farmers is that so much is out of their control. They can’t control the weather which 
can lead to a bumper crop or a devastating loss. They can’t control international relations which has a 
direct impact on who is prepared to buy their product. They can’t control commodity prices which go up 
and down.. 
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The Agriculture  Services Boards concerned with the sustainability of agriculture in the province, 
passed a resolution in 2019 asking for resources to make mental health a priority for farmers. Fund-
ing services is an issue. 
 
In 2021 we got some seed money to look into resources needed. What we found was a need for a 
more compassionate system and peer support. It was clear that we can’t use the same delivery model 
as urban centres. 
 
The Agriculture Societies of Alberta are integral to the delivery of mental health services. These socie-
ties bring people together with events like a hockey program. There is a reason to get together and 
make things happen. 
 
In 2021, we connected with a number of health care, service providers, agriculture 
associations and farmers to try to determine what the response should be for Alberta. 
This led to the development of our whitepaper, Farm Mental Health: A Recovery-Oriented 
Approach to Support Alberta Farmers for a Sustainable Future. 
 
Our greatest achievement is working alongside Dr. Rebecca Purc-Stephenson of 
University of Alberta and formally kicking off our research program this fall. She is working with re-
searchers across Canada but the focus of her work will be on Alberta. 
 
Our initial research will be on: 
• Depopulation (greatly reducing the population in a farming community). 
•  Farm Transition which requires planning for the future often causing increased stress and sub-

stance abuse. 
•  Wellness Supporters which provides stress management for them and who to contact. 
 
Our goal is to start a community of practice with professional who have an understanding of farmers’ 
issues. 
 
For more information, visit farmmentalhealth.ca or connect with Linda directly at 
linda@areca.ab.ca. 

 

** please review the recording of the meeting for the complete presentation! 

 

 

 
Thanks to the Speaker:  
 
Roselyn Jack expressed her thanks and appreciation for what she shared today and that she and her 
team are needed. Roselyn is a retired rancher and commented that the farming/ranching folks are a 
shy quiet group. Linda’s presentation was important and timely. 
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In Closing:  

Next Week’s meeting:  Will be District Governor Steve Leavitt. 

Guests and prospective members are always welcome at Rotary for lunch and the 8th would be a good 
meeting for your guests to learn more about the larger Rotary International organization. 

Looking forward in seeing you all on September 8th. 

Final words:  

Thought for the day: “All we have to decide, is what to do with the time allotted to us.” -J.R.R. Tolkien 

And with that, our meeting is adjourned. 

 

Thank you for coming. Have a great Rotary week!  

 

Final Reminder to Register for Next Week’s Meeting 

 www.rotarystampedepark.com 

 

    THIS WEEK’S MEETING LINK:   

https://youtu.be/g_3pjZpJoqw  

http://www.rotarystampedepark.com
https://youtu.be/g_3pjZpJoqw
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VOLUNTEERING OPPORTUNITY !!! 
 
 
Volunteers are required to build Good Food Boxes. Click on Sign Up to view availa-

ble slots and book yourself directly online 
 
    

Monday September 12th:        5:00 pm to 8:00 pm 
Tuesday October 18th:         1:00 pm to 4:00 pm 
 Monday November 21st:        5:00 pm to 8:00 pm 
Tuesday December 6th:        1:00 pm to 4:00 pm  

 
Earl Huson (403) 686-0828/ ehuslink@telusplanet.net     
Ken Farn: (403) 560-6770/ kgfarn@telusplant.net  
 

We received a lovely phone call the other day from the Daughter of a Patient at Providence Care Center, who called 

to say how grateful she and her Mom are for the beautiful Garden that our Club has contributed to. She said “I am 

sitting in a beautiful garden while visiting my Mom, and I just wanted to say how absolutely beautiful this garden is 

and I am so grateful and so is my Mom! Please pass on our gracious thanks to all involved. You have no idea how 

much these means to us!”  This phone call warmed my heart and we love to hear how our hard work in the Commu-

nity is appreciated so I wanted to pass it on! —Sarah Brown. Admin 

Also, many of you might have seen Gena Rotstein at the Meeting today. She wanted to send a quick Thank You to 

the Club 

Dear Rotarians; 

On behalf of my mom and sisters and my father's extended family I want to thank you for all the kind words of sup-

port that were shared this past week. Needless to say it has been a whirlwind of activity and emotion. A few of you 

knew my dad long before I was a member of the club and some of you mentioned how you met him. Thank you for 

sharing those stories with me. Your thoughts and support is greatly appreciated. 

All the best and again thank you from the bottom of my heart.—Gena Rotstein  

http://portal.clubrunner.ca/953/Volunteer/ManageVolunteerContacts?VolunteerSignUpId=9cb23128-5637-444c-be64-25984b661d2f&Token=oVaEoTeAcCqB8qVHQ9mEpsgwkJ1P4vDKeCKwaNvtLcvwTx2IxnebILFZf%2b1sHTLFEJ3KqS2722cXVai%2bc6a9uA%3d%3d
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PARTNERS in PRINT
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https://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/2022-assembly-

conference.html 

https://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/2022-assembly-conference.html
https://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/2022-assembly-conference.html
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16 hikers braved the intense heat today to hike Bragg Creek’s Moose Meadows Loop. We enjoyed a sunny day but 
with lots of forested shade on the 10.8 km hike. No wildlife spotted although an area of the field was roped off due to 
a nearby grizzly mama and cubs. There was also few wildflowers, likely  withered from the recent heat. But it was a 
wonderful morning with great company and lots of laughs. Even Larry did a fine job of hiking a fair distance before 
turning back.  

Submitted by Pat Farn and Daphne Routledge 

HIKING CLUB 
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September 8: Visit from DG Steve Leavitt  

September 15: Siân Matthews - Honens Piano Competition   

September 15: Presidents’ Party  

September 22: Kurt Kinnear - 4H Leadership  

September 29: President Dr Vanderpool - St. Mary’s University  

October 6: David Wartman - Calgary Civic Symphony  

October 12: Ribbons for Peace Fundraiser 
 

October 13: Oleksandr Danyleiko Consul General of Ukraine - 
War in Ukraine 

 




